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 Contact Officer: Alan Puckrin    Contact No:   01475 712223  
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Organisations   
 

 

   
   

1.0 PURPOSE  
   

1.1 The purpose of this report is to outline the Council’s suggested approach to its Governance 
responsibilities relating to External Organisations. 

 

   
   

2.0 SUMMARY  
   

2.1 There have been a number of instances in recent years whereby the Council has been 
challenged as to whether it has fulfilled its overall Governance responsibilities towards 
external organisations effectively. 

 

   
2.2 The Corporate Management Team agreed following the demise of the Ladybird Nursery to 

set up a short life working group chaired by the Chief Financial Officer to develop a Council 
policy on dealing with external organisations. 

 

   
2.3 The Group which consisted of the Chief Financial Officer, the Head of Legal & Democratic 

Services, the Head of Regeneration & Planning, Head of Planning, Health Improvement & 
Commissioning, the Corporate Procurement Manager and the Early Years Manager met on 
a number of occasions and have endorsed the contents of this report. 

 

   
2.4 It should be recognised that the organisations referred to in this report are independent 

organisations who will have their own constitutions, rules of procedure and reporting 
requirements.  The Council cannot dictate to these organisations how they conduct their 
business unless it is formally incorporated into any contractual relationship between the two 
organisations and does not breach any procurement or legal guidelines. 

 

   
2.5 The Group gave consideration to the types of organisations to which a Council wide policy 

should apply and agreed that the matrix shown in Appendix 1 would be the best illustration 
whereby the Council’s approach would be dictated by - 
 
(a) the annual payment to the organisation,  
 
(b) the proportion of the organisation’s turnover which comes from the Council,  
 
(c) the nature of the payment eg: grant, commissioning payment or contractual payment 

and  
 
(d) Council representation on the Board. 
 

 

   
   
   
   
   



2.6 The Group also recognise that the Council has to achieve a balance between having a 
hands off approach for these independent organisations to run their own affairs and the 
Council’s overarching responsibility in following the public pound and allocating its limited 
resources only to those organisations which are fit for purpose and conduct themselves in 
an appropriate manner. 

 

   
2.7 It is also necessary to define the Governance roles of officers as opposed to members.  

Appendix 2 highlights the views of the Group in this regard. 
 

   
2.8 Whilst it is accepted that as far as possible the guidelines outlined in this report should be 

adhered to, there will undoubtedly be occasions where organisations that fall below the 
thresholds require increased monitoring/support and there may be organisations that fall 
within the parameters where the level of Governance oversight proposed from the Council 
would be excessive.  These will require consideration and a decision by the Client 
Corporate Director,  the Head of Legal & Democratic Services and the Chief Financial 
Officer. 

 

   
   

3.0 RECOMMENDATIONS  
   

3.1 It is recommended that the Committee consider the contents of this report and decide 
whether the approach outlined be implemented.  

 

   
   
   
   

 
 
 
  Alan Puckrin 
  Chief Financial Officer 
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